
Division of the Budget 
Landon State Office Building Phone: (785) 296-2436 

900 SW Jackson Street, Room 504 adam.c.proffitt@ks.gov 

Topeka, KS  66612 http://budget.kansas.gov 
 

Adam Proffitt, Director Laura Kelly, Governor 

Division of the Budget 

 

February 10, 2022 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Mike Petersen, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Transportation 

Statehouse, Room 546-S 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Senator Petersen: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 423 by Senate Committee on Federal and State Affairs 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 423 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 SB 423 would modify how reasonable allowances are calculated for nonconforming 

vehicle warranty refunds.  The bill would also define “collateral charges” regarding motor vehicle 

warranties. 

 

 The Office of Judicial Administration states that the bill would have a negligible effect on 

its expenditures and revenues that could be absorbed within existing resources.  SB 423 would 

also have a negligible effect on how the Office of the Attorney General enforces the Kansas 

Consumer Protection Act which could be absorbed within existing resources.  The Department of 

Revenue states that the bill would not have a fiscal effect.  Any fiscal effect associated with SB 

423 is not reflected in The FY 2023 Governor’s Budget Report.  

 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Adam Proffitt 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

cc: Vicki Jacobsen, Judiciary 

 Willie Prescott, Office of the Attorney General 

 Lynn Robinson, Department of Revenue  


